

NEWSLETTER 28th June 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

What a fun week we have had here at school with all of the children busy with their studies despite the extremely hot weather. A huge well done to the Year 6 pupils and staff who have had an amazing time in the Lake District.

"Move Up" Morning

Our Move up morning will be on **Thursday 18th July**, this is where the new classes will meet their new teachers for September. Please can all children come into school as normal through their usual class doors as the Move up morning won't start straight away.

Friendship Discos

Just a reminder that the PTA will be hosting Friendship Discos in school next Tuesday 2nd July for pupils years Reception to Year 6.

Reception Free Taster Disco 15:00-15:30.

<u>Years 1, 2 and 3</u> - 15:30 - 17:00. Please bring party clothes to school. The pupils are able to get changed in their classrooms after school and will be released from their classrooms at 17.00. <u>Years 4, 5 and 6</u> - 17:15 - 18:45. The pupils will be dropped off at their classrooms and released from their classrooms.

Tickets are available from the PTA or drop box in the Main Reception. For the drop box option, please place money in an envelope with your child's name and class details.

Alternatively, please see the link below for online payment

https://winsford-high-street-primary-pta.sumupstore.com/product/summer-disco-2nd-july

Transition Days for Y6 pupils

Please can I remind all parents and carers that the transition days for some of our Year 6 pupils will be taking place next week. On these days the children do not come into High Street, they go straight to their new schools. Please ensure your child wears their full school uniform unless otherwise advised by their high school. We hope our Year 6's have a super time in their transition sessions.

Well-Being Workers:

This week, Holly and Jess from the Mental Health Support Team (MHST) have been in to school to work with the well-being workers from Years 3 to Year 6. They worked on The 5 Ways to Wellbeing: The children engaged extremely well and have learnt new skills to take back to their year group to promote wellbeing across the school.



Tony Mitchell Memorial Day

Please see the poster attached.









Parent Carer Forum

Please see the Parent Partnership flyer attached.

Sign Up Saturday

Please see the flyer attached.

Brio Leisure: Swim PassPlease see the flyer attached.

Diary Dates: * new dates

Date	Information
2 nd July 2024	PTA School disco
4 th July 2024	Reception new starters September 2024 Stay and Play sessions - 1.30pm to 2.45pm
11 th July 2024	Reception new starters September 2024 Stay and Play sessions - 1.30pm to 2.45pm
12th July 2024	Robots and Rockstars Day – EYFS and KS1 children dress up as robots and KS2 dress up as rockstars.
17 th July 2024	Year 6 Leavers performances 1.30pm to 3.30pm and 5.30pm to 7.30pm - more information to follow
18 th July 2024	Reception new starters September 2024 Stay and Play sessions - 1.30pm to 2.45pm
Thursday 25th July 2024	Start of the Summer holiday
Date	Information
2nd September 2024	Inset day – school closed to children
3rd September 2024	Inset day – school closed to children
4th September 2024	School opens after the summer holiday
30 th September – 2 nd October 2024*	Year 3 in September 2024 Anglesey Residential
7 th October 2024	Whole School - Individual photographs
16 th October – 18 th October	Year 2 in September 2024 Hartington Residential
28 th October – 1 st November	Half Term
4 th November 2024	Inset Day – school closed to children
5 th November 2024	School open for the new term
Friday 20 th December	3.15pm School closes for the Christmas holiday
23 rd December – 3 rd January 2025	Christmas Holiday
6 th January 2025	School opens for the Spring term
3 rd March to 7 th March 2025	Year 5 in September 2024 – Residential to London
12 th June 2025	Reception, Year 6 whole class and Sports Team photos

Please note that these dates may be subject to change, although we will keep these where possible. Should you need to make contact with school, please do not hesitate to contact Mr Joule on: head@highstreet.cheshire.sch.uk or returns@highstreet.cheshire.sch.uk and please remember the year group emails if you need to contact your child's class teacher.

However, please note that all email accounts will not be monitored as regularly after 5.30pm each evening or during the weekends, to ensure a work life balance for the staff.

Kind regards, Mark Joule, Head Teacher